
THINK AHEAD … CANCEL YOUR APPOINTMENT IF ITS NO LONGER 

NEEDED. SOMEONE ELSE CAN ALWAYS USE IT! 

SPECIAL POINTS OF 
INTEREST 

 Best Practice 

Award 

 Neighbourhood    

update  

 DNA Man 

 Summer Heat 
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Have you signed 

up…?  

Please ask at Reception to 

sign up for online services  

so you can … 

 

Book/Cancel appointments   

Ordering repeat  

prescriptions  

View your summary care 

record 

 

Fond Farewell 

Mrs Susie Uprichard who has been the Business Manager, at Porter Brook 

Medical Centre for over 21 years has retired. This has been a very big change 

for the practice, Susie has been an integral part of the development of Porter 

Brook Medical Centre. The practice has progressed from being a small       

practice with four doctors and 3000 patients to now, having a purpose built 

surgery with an increased list size of 29000 patients. We have managed this 

growth under the very careful guidance of Susie. Susie has served Porter 

Brook with great dedication and she very truly deserves a long, happy and 

healthy retirement.   

We are delighted to have been able to appoint Mrs Rachel Pickering as a    

replacement Business Manger to the practice.  Rachel started with us on 2nd 

July and comes with very extensive experience within the NHS. We are very 

excited about the developments that will happen, within the practice, under 

the leadership of our new manager.  

 

Best Practice Award Nomination 

You may have noticed around the practice and on the website that there are 

posters informing patients that we have been nominated for a Best Practice 

Award.  This was an anonymous nomination and we are delighted to have 

been considered for this award. 82 practices have been nominated in the 

whole country out of approximately 8000 surgeries, and we are the only 

practice nominated from Sheffield.  

To win this award we have to receive the highest number 
of votes from our patients and people who know the    
practice. Hence we would be very grateful if everybody 
could take time to vote for us if they feel able.  Voting is in 
two forms, one would be by texting  CHOICE55 to text 
number 60777 and secondly voting online via  
 

http://www.generalpracticeawards.com/the-awards/
peoples-choice-award/  

http://www.generalpracticeawards.com/the-awards/peoples-choice-award/
http://www.generalpracticeawards.com/the-awards/peoples-choice-award/


   

DNA Man 

Patients may have seen ‘DNA Man’.  He is a life-size cardboard cut-out of a        

superhero character positioned in the waiting room. The DNA Man has been  

provided and promoted by Sheffield Clinical Commissioning Group with the aim 

to remind patients that appointments are still being wasted.  We would            

encourage anybody who has booked an appointment and cannot attend to    

cancel that appointment if they cannot make it, even if it is within hours of the 

appointment, as we are then able to offer it to another patient.   

New Staff 

Patients who attend the practice will have noticed that we have a number of new staff who we 

would like to introduce to our patients.  Vicky, Jenna, Lucy and Tom have joined us over the last few 

weeks to replace staff who have moved onto other posts.  They will be working within Reception 

and Admin and you may come across them at your visits to the practice.   

 

Why Weight 

Why Weight is a free service for patients wanting to take control of their 

weight.  Why Weight will run sessions every Wednesday morning at Porter 

Brook in the meeting room from September until December. The service will help patients to set 

goals and provide facilities to get weighed.  We are really excited to be able to offer this service     

because we know that being overweight causes many problems for our patients. It is far easier to 

lose weight with support and professional guidance.  If you would like to use the services available 

from Why Weight then please book an appointment via Reception at Porter Brook. 

 
 
 
New Media Screen 

We have a new media 

screen installed at the   

Porter Brook Medical  

Centre waiting room.  The 

screen shows information 

about local services at Porter Brook and some health          

promotional material.  We hope that our patients will 

find it useful whilst they are sitting waiting to be seen.  

Any comments are welcome.   

 

PATIENT REPRESENTATIVE GROUP  

Do you want to get involved?                                                                    

You can go to the Practice website:  

http://www.Porter Brook medicalcentre.co.uk/

ppg.aspx   

to find out more about the group and download 

the ‘Patient  Participation Interest’ form to apply 

to join the group. The form is also available at  

reception.  

Our next meeting will be on the  

24th October 2018   

http://www.porterbrookmedicalcentre.co.uk/ppg.aspx
http://www.porterbrookmedicalcentre.co.uk/ppg.aspx


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Take action in hot weather (Public Health England) 

 shade or cover windows exposed to direct sunlight, 

external shutters or shades are very effective, while 

internal blinds or curtains are less effective but 

cheaper and easier to install  

 take a break from the heat by moving to a cooler 

part of the house (especially for sleeping)  

 remember that it may be cooler outside in the shade 

or in a public building (such as places of worship,  

local libraries or supermarkets); consider a visit as a 

way of cooling down  

 open windows (when it is safe to do so) when the   

air feels cooler outside than inside, for example, at 

night. Try to get air flowing through the home  

 check that central heating is turned off  

 turn off lights and electrical equipment that isn’t in 

use  

 

For more information on how to stay safe in hot    

weather, call NHS 111 or visit NHS Choices http://

www.nhs.uk/heatwave 

 

The main risks posed by a heatwave are:  

 Dehydration (not having enough water) 

 Overheating, which can make symptoms             
worse for people who already have problems 
with their heart or breathing 

 Heat exhaustion and heatstroke 

Breast Screening 

 

The NHS Breast Screening invites all    

women aged 50 – 70 for breast screening 

every 3 years.  However you may have heard 

in the news recently that some    patients 

were not sent a final invitation by the NHS 

Breast Screening Programme for breast 

screening between their 68th and 71st    

birthdays. This was due to a  technical  

problem with the computerised invitation 

system software. This led to variations in 

the way local breast screening services sent 

out their invitations, and in some cases            

invitations were not sent.  Public Health 

England have now checked through the 

whole system dating back to 2009 and    

carried out urgent work on the IT software. 

They have also introduced extra safety     

systems to make sure the problem doesn’t 

happen again.  Public Health England are 

writing to any  patients who should have 

been invited for their final screening.  If you 

have been   affected by this and have not   

received an invite or letter 

from Public Health England 

you can   contact them on  

0800 169 2692.   

Summer Heat 

Public Health England announced the Heatwave Plan 

for England 2018, which went live on 1 June 2018 and 

will remain in place until 15 September 2018. Its aim is 

to prevent avoidable harm to health by alerting people 

to the negative health effects of hot weather and        

enabling them to prepare and respond appropriately.  



  
 

Neighbourhoods Update  

Neighbourhoods are clusters of GP Practices who work 

together to coordinate Health and Social Care for      

people in their local area. They consider how to make 

the best and most effective use of local services. We 

fall into two Neighbourhoods – City Centre and         

Student.  

City Centre Neighbourhood 
 
The City Centre Neighbourhood are proposing to adopt 
models for supporting patients with enduring mental 
health needs who do not fit with the current criteria 
for  mental health support.  
 
In the early stages of this project, the City Centre 
Neighbourhood will employ mental health                  
professionals to identify the gaps and collate data to 
evidence the need for development/transformation of 
services. 
 
Student Neighbourhood  

The City Centre Neighbourhood are also looking at 

mental health provision by developing an outreach 

mental health clinic based in both university Practices.  

The priority group for this service will be patients who 

require timely access to mental health professional, 

complex medication reviews and/or diagnosis together 

with those who struggle to engage with Mental Health 

Teams due to university term times. 

 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WORKING  
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Update your Details  

It is very important that we hold your      

correct details such as name, address 

and  contact number, particularly if we 

need to refer you to hospital or visit 

you at home.  

Help us to help you and make sure 

your contact details are correct the 

next time you visit or contact the      

surgery.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prescription Order Line 

If you are on repeat prescriptions you 

can order your repeat medications by 

ringing  the Prescription Order line to 

speak to a trained NHS Pharmacy  

Technician  

Tel: 0114  372 3000 

The phone lines are open  

9 am—3 pm Monday to Friday  

Alternatively please drop your  written  

request at Reception or order online 

via the Practice website. 



Comments and   

complaints 

We take all  suggestions, 

comments and com-

plaints seriously. You 

should send  comments or 

complaints to the        

Practice Manager,       

Pippa Fitzsimmons either 

by post or by completing 

the online comments form 

on our website. We will 

acknowledge written 

complaints within three 

working days of receiving 

them and aim to have 

fully investigated within 25 

working days from the 

acknowledgement date. 

If it is easier for you, you 

can call in and make a 

complaint in person. The 

clinical and administrative 

teams will review all com-

plaints and take appropri-

ate action. We see this as 

an opportunity to improve 

our services. For more   

information please go to 

our website  

 

www.porterbrookmedical

centre.co.uk and click on 

the comments or         

complaints tabs down the 

left hand side on the         

homepage.  

Porter Brook Tel: 0114 263 6100. This number  connects to the Out -of -Hours        

service when the surgery is closed. The phones will also connect to the ôOut of 

Hours Serviceõ on Wednesday afternoons 12.15 to 1.30 pm 

Porter Brook Fax: 0114 263 6102 

Prescription Order Line: 0114 372 3000 

Website: www.porterbrookmedicalcentre.co.uk  

Reception Opening Times  

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 

8:20 am to 6 pm  

Thursday 

8:20 am to 4.20 pm  

Appointments with a clinician 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 

8:30 am to 12:15 pm  & 1.30 pm  to 6 pm  

Thursday 

8:30 am to 12:15 pm & 2 pm to 4.20 pm  

Student Health at SHU Tel: 0114 2252134  Fax: 0114 2769596 

PLEASE NOTE: We will be closed on the Monday 27th August for the bank     

holiday  

Text messages and online services 

Did you know we can send you appointment reminders and other 

helpful information to your mobile phone by text?  

The Practice uses a SMS text messaging service to remind you of any appointments 

that you have booked at the surgery. In the future, this may extend to sending other 

health information letting you know that your test results are back or information 

about special clinics. If you would like to receive text reminders please inform a      

Receptionist and we will update your record. 

Want to book appointments, order prescriptions or view test  

results online?  
Please ask about access to online services when you are next at the Reception desk. 

All you need is some photo ID and to complete a short form.    

ONLINE SERVICES AT PORTER BROOK 


